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Dear Readers
One of my favourite songs contains the verse 
    I see skies of blue
    And clouds of white
    The bright blessed day
    The dark sacred night
    And I think to myself
    What a wonderful world
    It is impossible to think of the song and not
hear Louis Armstrong’s rasping voice bringing
the lyrics alive.
    Whilst we cannot deny the beauty – the won-
derful world –we live in, and the creativity it in-
spires in the souls who live here, there is no
doubting this summer has been a fierce once. It
has left its mark as trees shed their leaves early
and the ground is parched and cracked. We have
had balmy evenings, temperatures that mak you
break into a sweat with the slightest movement
and the driest of dry spells. Its effects will be felt
in the next few months too, as water remains
scarce and winter fodder has been dipped into al-
ready. On the plus side, harvest has been early
and outdoor events like the Tenbury Countryside
Show have attracted large numbers. 
    Yet this doesn’t feel quite right and I am left
thinking we must acknowledge the need to rebal-
ance and take responsibility for our changing cli-
mate. It seems appropriate therefore that during
September we will once again be marking Cre-
ationtide across Teme Valley South Churches.
During these four weeks our readings and
prayers are intended to deepen awareness of
God’s gifts to us in the natural world around. To
encourage us to take greater responsibility for
how we live, to get real about our misuse of nat-
ural resources and to attend closely to the voice
of creation. To live lightly in this wonderful
world. My prayer today is we can and do take
note of that call.

Rev’d Julia
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A H CALDICOTT & SONS
Funeral Directors

Burials
Cremations

Chapel of Rest

15 MARKET STREET
TENBURY WELLS

01584 810281
01584 891502 after 6pm

A family run business
established 1919

Teme Valley South Contacts
Priest-in-charge: Julia Curtis 01886 853286
Associate Priest: Sally Jones 01584 819435
Reader: Pete Thorp 07917 783159

Churchwardens
Eastham: Celia Adams 01584 781258 
Rochford: Ann Prosser 01584 781317
Stoke Bliss & Kyre: Jen Jones 07749 977821
Hanleys: Ed Yarnold  07930 882728
Stanford: Robin Dean 01886 853295

Pastoral Team
Stanford: Lesley Dean 01886 853295
Hanleys: Peter Thorneycroft 01885 410484
Stoke Bliss: 
Rochford: Ann Prosser 01584 781317
      Jenny Barbé 01584 781298
Eastham: Helen Matravers 01584 781510 

Parish Safeguarding Officer: Sue Softly 
      01584 881342

Rock Bridge Club
Every Sunday at 7pm
at Rock Village Hall

New members welcome
Phone 07854 951330 

If your oven needs a spring clean,
Ovenmagic is the cleaning 

service for you

Ovens H Hobs H Extractors

For more details telephone
01905 700500 or 07974 807118
or visit www.ovenmagic.me

Ovenmagic is an independent 
fully insured company

Bowling
Keep fit and have fun!  

@ Brimfield and Little Hereford 
Bowling Club

Call Josie Ward on 01584 881435
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Parish news
From the registers
The funeral of Sally Bickford was held on 19th
August at St Peter’s, Stoke Bliss and her burial
in the churchyard followed the service. On 25th
August the funeral of Jack Davies, Hanley
William, was held at Wyre Forest Crematorium.
Both are reunited with relatives and held in
God’s love. May they rest in peace.
     Our prayers continue to be with all their
families and friends at this time.

Teme Valley Tots
We resume on Friday 9th September at
Rochford Village Hall from 1 to 2.30pm. After
a summer break we are looking forward to the
autumn term and meeting old friends and new.
Do pop along and give it a try – dads and
grandparents welcome too.

Iona pilgrimage
A group of ten are heading off on Pilgrimage
11th September to 15th September 2023, with a
planned stop over for three nights on Iona. The
accommodation on Iona is in a dog friendly
hotel. If anyone else would like to join us,
please get in touch on 01886 853286 or email as-
sistanttvspcc@gmail.com for further informa-
tion.

Alexander Dyke’s Trust
The Alexander Dyke’s Trust was set up after
the death of Mr Dykes in 1750. His legacy is a
small trust fund for the benefit of those in need
who live in Stoke Bliss and Kyre. The current
trustees are able to make small donations to
those who are facing times of hardship. We are
aware that this winter may be challenging. If
you would like to be considered for this please
apply in writing to Rev Julia Curtis, The Rec-
tory, Hanley Broadheath, Tenbury Wells WR15
8QW or email revjuliacurtis@gmail.com. All en-
quiries will be strictly confidential. 

From Alexander Dykes Trustees

Bible study group
Would you be interested in being part of a reg-
ular bible study group? It is a great way to
meet people and wrestle with the text which
is so central to the Christian faith. If so, get in
touch and we will see what might be possible. 
     Email revjuliacurtis@gmail.com or assis-
tanttvspcc@gmail.com for further information.

Quiet day
After the success of our TVS Quiet Day earlier
this year, another one is planned for 10th
September from 10am to 2.30pm entitled ‘Cre-
ation and Creating’. This fits nicely with our
season of Creationtide and also h-Art week.
     It is a chance to meet, to step out of the
busyness of our daily schedules and focus on
God for a few hours. Please bring a packed
lunch, hot and cold drinks will be provided.
We meet at The Retreat, Stoke Bliss, WR15
8RY, but if very wet in Stoke Bliss church fol-
lowed by Hanley Rectory.
     To book email assistanttvspcc@gmail.com.

Rev’d Julia

Garden Centre and Gift Shop
Bedding plants • Vegetable plants

Pond plants • Indoor plants
Garden furniture

Pots and garden ornaments 
Gifts and local crafts

Tuesday-Saturday 10am-5.30pm
Sunday 10am-4pm

MILL FARM COUNTRY RETAIL
Stanford Bridge WR6 6SP

07967 642270
louise@angelgardens.co.uk

This month’s front cover picture
Kyre Park – one of many Countryside

Rides offered by Teme Wheels
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Teme Valley Tote
August’s prize draw of the Tote (the fifth in this
series) was decided when Rev’d Julia Curtis
rolled the dice on 2nd August to select the set
of random numbers. Prizewinners are:

£50 – Mr G Buckingham-Bawden of 
          Knighton (No 696) 
£30 – Michaels Adams of Eastham (No 203)
£20 – Tom Johnson of Eastham (No 277)

If you have any queries please contact Robin
Dean on 01886 853295 or email
robin.c.dean@gmail.com.  If you still wish to
enter the new series, please contact Robin. 

The Filling Station
Join us for our next Filling Station meeting on
Thursday 15th September at Eastham Memo-
rial Hall at 7.15 for 7.30pm. Our speaker will
be Rev Tim Coles, recently minister of two
Methodist churches in the Dudley area and
formerly pastor of Elim Church in Ludlow.   
     Do come along and enjoy this regular get-
together with local Christians for an evening
of fellowship, worship, teaching and refresh-
ments. For more information contact
kate.harley6@gmail.com

Rochford 49 Club
Congratulations to this month’s 

£25 winners!

Wednesday winners
July 20th      No 9     Jennifer Gledhill
July 27th      No 54   not sold
Aug 3rd        No15    not sold
July 10th      No30    not sold
Aug 17th      No33    Carol Powell

Saturday winners
July 23rd      No 26   Carol Powell
July 30th      No 12   Jennifer Gledhill
Aug 6th        No 20   Kath Hatton
Aug 13th      No 59   not sold

There are still plenty of numbers available –
why not join in? It’s just £1 per draw and the
profits are split between Rochford church and
the village hall – plus you get two chances each
week to win £25! 
    Remember, you must be in it to win it!

Ring Gill Smith on 

07815 030050

TemeTalk
ronsmum@btconnect.com  •  01568 750665
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Welcome
Welcome to new residents Lou and Wayne
Akers and family. We would also like to wel-
come, Borys, Julia and Niko from the Ukraine.
We hope you will enjoy living in Rochford and
make the most of what this community offers.

Rochford Fête
Rochford Fête and Fun Dog Show was a very
successful afternoon despite a wet start to the
day.  Thanks to everyone involved including
those who donated cakes, goods and prizes
and arranged the draws, and also to those who
helped setting up, manning stalls and packing
away. The fête raised over £1,900 towards vil-
lage funds which is a great result, thank you to
everyone for your generosity. 

WhatsApp Group village social evening
As mentioned last month we are having an in-
formal, relaxed get together with drinks and
nibbles on 3rd September at 7.30pm at
Rochford Village Hall to chat and get to know
your neighbours better.  Please think of a little-
known fact about yourselves, and send it by
private message to me, and I can compile them
into a competition for people to find out
“who’s who” in Rochford and the surrounding
area.
     You don’t have to be on the parish Whats-
App group, to come along to the social but it is
a great way of keeping informed about every-
thing going on in the village: events and infor-
mation, lost pets, roadworks, suspicious
activities, and community events. If you want
to join the WhatsApp group, just send your
mobile number to Andrew on 07809 658484.

Sing through the year
A special church service on 11th September at
4pm in Rochford church involving all seven
churches in TVS which celebrates the variety in
the church seasonal calendar and includes a
reading and hymn from each season, with one
hymn chosen by each church. Harvest to
Christmas, Easter to Remembrance, all in an
hour, followed by a cuppa and a chat.

Neighbourhood lunches
The lunch on 27th September will celebrate the
ten year anniversary of the first lunch. Many
thanks to Ann who works tirelessly to provide
food for all our community events: she is an ab-
solute treasure. Come along and celebrate this
milestone with a complimentary glass of bub-
bles. Open to everyone so look forward to see-
ing you there. As ever booking for lunches is
essential and takeaways should be collected be-
tween 12.30 and 1pm. Please book with Ann on
01584 781317 at least the previous week. Future
lunch dates are 25th October, 29th November
and 20th December.

The Big Breakfast at Rochford
Come along at 9.30am on 1st October and enjoy
one of Ann’s breakfasts, fruit juice, cereal, full
English (vegetarian option), toast, tea and cof-
fee, followed by an optional walk. Just £10,
booking with Ann is essential.

Live Music at Rochford
At Rochford Village Hall on 24th September at
7.30pm.  FIX is a talented local three-piece elec-
tro/acoustic covers band with a repertoire of
well known songs from across the decades.
Come along and enjoy a great evening of live
music and refreshments. Just £10 please book
your tickets with me or Ann. 

Harvest Festival and Supper
Harvest Festival service in Rochford church at
5pm followed by supper at the village hall at
6.30pm. All are welcome to either or both!
Please book supper with Ann.

Bus shelter
Many thanks to those involved in repairing the
bus shelter, including the parish council and
Mark Haywood. 

Dates for your diary
9th October – Harvest Festival and Supper
11th November – Rochford Quiz 
2nd December – Christmas musical evening
11th December – Christmas lunch and Carol
Service.

Church flower rota
Tina Lord, thank you.

Andrew Barbé 

RochfordRochfordRochford
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Deadline18th September

Sponsor the front cover
For details of how to sponsor the front

cover of TemeTalk 
email ronsmum@btconnect.com

or phone 01568 750665

Neighbourhood Lunch
Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall 

Thursday 8th September
Thursday 13th October

Welcome at 12.30pm
Telephone 01885 410641

or email lunchkasb@aol.com
if you would like to come

Stoke Bliss and Kyre
The History of Stoke Bliss, 

Kyre Parva Manors and Church
This companion volume to the History of Kyre
Manor and Church by Maggie Kingston (pub-
lished last year) will be available in the au-
tumn. But we need your help! Advance orders
are needed so that we know we have enough
sales to justify the print run of 50 hardbacks
and 100 paperbacks.
     The cost will be approximately £24 for the
hardback and £14 for the paperback. This time
profits support Stoke Bliss Church. 
     Contact Maggie Kingston on 01885 410431
or emailmdk46@phonecoop.coop to book your
copy. 
     Copies of the Kyre Manor and Church pa-
perback at  £10 are also available. 

Maggie Kingston

Kyre Church 
We need volunteers for the annual floor polish-
ing and to help with setting up a display for
harvest donations which will be given to the
Food Bank in Tenbury.
     We need the help of a couple of strong  peo-
ple to move the pews and a few others to polish
for floor. Suggested dates are Thursday 15th
and 22nd September and Saturday 24th
September, when we will also be setting up the
display prior to the harvest service on Sunday
25th September at 4pm.
     Thanks for in advance for your support. Tea
and cake will be supplied.
     Please contact Maggie Kingston if you are
able to help for a half day sessions.  Phone
01885 410431 and leave a message or email
mdk46@phonecoop.coop.

Train Day 
Although the weather threatened to be unkind,
the rain stayed away and the people rolled in
to the Hyde for the Teme Valley Railway Train
Day on 30th July. It was lovely to see so many
young faces having such fun on the marvellous
steam trains followed by a cuppa and a piece
of cake. The big kids appeared to be having a
jolly good time as well! With numbers in atten-
dance in excess of 150 the tea shop was
stripped bare and an emergency dash to Ten-
bury was required to replenish supplies! A big
thanks to all those who helped make the day
such a great success. All funds raised will be
shared between the Stoke Bliss & Kyre village
hall and the village churches.

Christmas Lunch
The Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall Christmas
Lunch will be on 11th December at the hall –
more details later.Yoga class

Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall
Tuesday mornings 10 to 11am 

and Tuesday evenings 6.30 to 7.30pm 
Please contact Karen on 07789913425 

for more information

Pub Night
Friday 30th September

Friday 28th October
7.30 to 10pm

Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall
Reserve your meal with Margaret on

gc.mcintosh@btinternet.com or 01885 410611
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Eastham Jottings
Church flowers and cleaning

September – Alison Brookes
October – Rhiannon Chapman

Eastham Coffee Morning
The August coffee morning raised £300 for
Breast Cancer Now, which supports anyone af-
fected by breast cancer today and provides hope
for the future.  A huge thank you to everyone
who supported this.
     Nicky Webb will be co-ordinating the
September coffee morning on Wednesday 7th
September at Eastham Memorial Hall so please
come along between 10.30am and 12 noon. Hear
of the plans for the special 5th October coffee
morning for Macmillan Cancer Support and
chill out with neighbours and friends old and
new.
     The rota is:
     Wednesday 5th October – Josie Ward
     Wednesday 2nd November – Ann Hadfield

Eastham 54th Riverside Fête
Thanks to everyone for their help with the 2022
Fête – those who provided items to sell, joined
in with the produce show or supported in many
other ways. We hope that you had a great time,
ate too much, found a bargain and won a prize
at something. Hopefully met up with old friends
and had a good chat. Also massive thanks to all
those who made it happen, far too many to
mention. It wouldn’t happen without you. Well
done on another successful year, see you all
again next time.

Zumba Gold, Pilates and Yoga and Kung
Fu at Eastham Memorial Hall 
     Pilates, Sue on 07974 343609, Tuesdays at
1pm and 2.15pm, starts again on 6th September
     Yoga, Zoe on 07962 981456,
info@zedyoga.co.uk, on Wednesdays, starts
again on 7th September, daytime and evening
available.
     Zumba Gold, Lucia on 07709 301030,
Wednesdays at 1pm, just turn up and have a go!
     Kung Fu, Adam on 07720 643524, for young-
sters on Saturdays at 9.30am, again just turn up
and have a go.

Trustees Meeting
Eastham Memorial Hall Trustees meting will be
on Tuesday 6th September at 7pm. Please come
along to discuss the future programme of events
in the hall for 2022/23 and new initiatives. Have
your say! The bar opens immediately after-
wards some come along to catch up with your
neighbours.
     The meeting is open to all Eastham residents
with a Zoom/Teams link for those not able to at-
tend in person. Please contact Celia Adams in
advance for the link details.

Eastham Pub Night 
On Friday 16th September from 7.30pm. Make
a date for this informal get together – everyone
welcome.  Look out for the usual banner. 

Autumn clean of church and churchyard
Please come along at any time between 10am
and 1pm on Saturday 15th October with garden-
ing utensils to tackle the churchyard. There’s
lots to be done to straighten everything up
ready for the winter so everyone welcome,
whatever your skills. We will be cleaning the
church interior at the same time, including fin-
ishing the flower arrangements ready for the
Harvest Festival.
     Followed by barbecue, tea and cakes.

Celia Adams

WING CHUN SELF DEFENSE AND FITNESS 
MEET NEW FRIENDS, IMPROVE FITNESS 
AND BUILD CONFIDENCE

Eastham Memorial Hall, Eastham, Tenbury Wells WR15 8NP 
��������� ������ �� �������� ������� ���������� �� ��������� 

���� £5.00 for 1 hour. Contact Adam on 07720 643 524 for 
details and bookings. 

WING CHUN SELF DEFENCE AND FITNESS
MEET NEW FRIENDS, IMPROVE FITNESS

AND BUILD CONFIDENCE
Eastham Memorial Hall

Saturdays 9.30 to 10.30am, teenagers only
Only £5 for 1 hour. Contact Adam on 07720 643524

for details and bookings.
kungfufitness@outlook.com

TemeTalk 
ronsmum@btconnect.com • 01568 750665

Deadline 18th September
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Art Classes
Art classes are on Wednesday evenings from 7
to 8.30 pm at Hanley Village Hall. Please contact
Ange Jordan on 07830 914430 if you would like
to come.

Table tennis
If you would like to join in the fun
come along to Hanley Village Hall
on Monday evenings at 7pm, bats
and balls are provided. Your first

taster session is free, then it’s just £3 per
evening.

Hanley Happenings
Macmillan Coffee Day
Come and explore an enchanting walled gar-
den, then sit and relax with a drink and a slice
of delicious cake on Macmillan Coffee Day, Fri-
day 16th September.
     The walled garden at Hanley William (WR15
8QT) will be open for visitors from 10am to
3pm. Entry is £5 and tea, coffee and cake are £1
each. All proceeds will be donated to the
Macmillan Cancer Support charity.
     Cake and biscuit donations all gratefully re-
ceived. There will also be a bring and buy pro-
duce stall (jams, honey, eggs, fruit and
vegetables etc). 
     For further information please contact
Emma on 07801 278890.

J M Bees Decorating
All forms of painting or decorating

No job too small

We also specialise in woodworm treatment 
and woodwork restoration

Contact John or June on
01299 896135 or 07502 580415

STOURPORT ON SEVERN, WORCESTERSHIRE DY13 0UZ

TemeTalk
Deadline 18th September

Please note this is the last day for 
contributions – the sooner you send 
your items to the editor, the more 

chance there is that they will be included 
Please send items for inclusion to 

ronsmum@btconnect.com
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Stanford • Stanford • Stanford
Services and dates for your diary
4th September – Holy Communion with hymns
     at 10am
4th September – Praise Service at 4pm
2nd October – Said Communion at 10am
2nd October – Stanford Harvest Festival Service
     at 11am followed by lunch
2nd October – Praise Service at 4pm

Musical Soirée
There will be a concert on Saturday 10th
September at 7pm at St Mary’s, with Tom
Durston-Smith and friends – for details see page
14. Wine and light refreshments will be served
at the interval. We will be asking for a minimum
donation of £10 per person. Please book with
Robin on 01886 853295.

Harvest lunch
The Harvest lunch will be at 12 noon on Sunday
2nd October in the village hall.  The two-course
meal with cost £10 per person. Booking is essen-
tial, please phone Robin on 01886 853295 or
email robin.c.dean@gmail.com before Thursday
29th September.

Christmas Tree Festival
We are delighted to announce that the Christ-
mas Tree Festival returns to Stanford Church
early in December. The organising committee
will be meeting for the first time this year at
7.30pm on 22nd September – we are always
looking for volunteers to assist. If you would
like to help, please contact Robin on 01886
853295 for details of the meeting.

Wine tasting
Brian has agreed to arrange another wine tast-
ing on Saturday 15th October. If you attended
previously you will be invited again. If you did-
n’t attend before, please contact Brian to see if
there are any spare spaces on
st.marys1769@gmail.com. 

Parish Giving Scheme (PGS)
You are able to make regular monthly payments
to St Mary's via PGS. Full details are given on
page 20. Any queries to Robin. 

The Queen’s Green Canopy
We reported on our very successful Jubilee
Weekend in the last edition of TemeTalk. When
planning the weekend we said that any profits
would go to the Queen’s Green Canopy. A mag-
nificent sum of £150 was raised. We decided
that we would give it to Worcestershire Com-
munity Foundation (organising the Queen’s
Green Canopy in Worcestershire) which is sup-
ported by the Lord Lieutenant of Worcestershire
and Worcestershire County Council – the mes-
sage accompanying our donation was “As we
have so many trees in our village, we would like
this to go to somewhere in Worcestershire
where they need trees”. Thank you everyone
who helped to raise this sum.

St Mary’s church
St Mary’s is now open every day from dawn to
dusk. The front door will be open (please do not
shut) and the main door will be closed but un-
locked. Please visit and sign the visitors book
and leave any donations you wish! There will
still be hand gel in the porch which you are en-
couraged to use. We are getting visitors from all
over the world and locally, who are delighted to
have the church open and comment on its
beauty. 

Volunteers please – again
We still need volunteers for the area church
committee and/or the village hall committee.
Robin (01886 853295) is happy to explain what
is involved and you are welcome to attend one
of our meetings, so that you can see what it is
like. We still need people to organise and assist. 
     Robin is particularly looking for a church-
warden to assist him and take over – dare you
volunteer? While it would be great to have a
volunteer from Stanford, you can come from
anywhere in Teme Valley South. You should be
confirmed!

                                                               Robin Dean

Advertise your event FREE in TemeTalk 
and reach 660 households 

in seven parishes
email ronsmum@btconnect.com 
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ROB NORTHWOOD
RENOVATION AND REPAIR
OF TRADITIONAL BUILDINGS

Oak-frame Restoration and Decoration
•

Extensions and Oak Porches
•

Stonework and Roofing
• 

Pointing and Chimney Repairs
•

Lime Work
•

Complete Renovations,
Small Repairs and Maintenance

•
Over 20 Years’ Experience

01885 410425
07811 288986

info@robnorthwood.com
www.robnorthwood.com

Marika Harding
DO

OSTEOPATH
  • Cranial Osteopathy
  • Traditional Osteopathy
  • Treating symptoms and
     the background condition

Hanley Broadheath

01886 853080 

Transport to appointments with volunteer driver
and vehicle – our friendly driver will stay with

you and make sure you get home safely

Weekly service between Tenbury Wells 
and Cleobury Mortimer

Group hire of the electric vehicle 

Countryside Rides initiative taking the isolated
or lonely for a trip around our beautiful 

countryside escorted by a volunteer driver

Transport available for wheelchair users

Office open Mondays to Fridays 9am – 1pm  
01584 233131

Unit 5, Teme Court, Teme Street, Tenbury Wells
New volunteer drivers are always welcome –

join our amazing team, make new friends 
and help your local community

Registered charity No 1193641

Free defibrillator 
training/refresher course

This will be at Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall
on Wednesday 14th September at 7pm and is
open to everyone. If you would like to come
contact Tina at tina@wolferlow.plus.com.

Quiz and Supper Night
Friday 7th October

Edwyn Ralph Village Hall
Starting at 7.30pm

Quiz entry and supper £10 per head 
Contact Sarah Wildig on 07773 693312 

to book your table

Teams of four • Drinks available to buy

In aid of Thornbury Church

Every Friday!
1 to 2.30pm

Hanley Village Hall
Hanley Broadheath

WR15 8QS

Tea and Cake
Play and Cuddles!

BOOKING ESSENTIAL
Please email

assistanttvspcc@gmail.com

Every Friday
1 to 2.30pm

Rochford Village Hall
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Teme Wheels is a registered charity which is
celebrating its first year as a local community
transport organisation.  The scheme operates in
the Teme Valley and the borders of Worcester-
shire, Herefordshire and Shropshire and pro-
vides a wide range of services including
transport to hospitals, doctors and other ap-
pointments, trips for shopping, to the hair-
dressers, for social activities and personal
business.
     Teme Wheels raised the funds to purchase
an electric vehicle (EV) which is fully
wheelchair accessible and has already been in
regular use around the area. Wheelchair bound
passengers can travel to their destinations with-
out having to move from their wheelchairs,
making their trip much easier and more com-
fortable.
     Teme Wheels recently introduced a weekly
service to Cleobury Mortimer.  The route runs
from Tenbury Wells, through Newnham
Bridge, Mamble, Clows Top, Badgers Walk,
Bayton and on up to Cleobury.  The EV departs
Tenbury Wells at 9.30am each Wednesday
morning and arrives in Cleobury Mortimer
around 10.20.  
     Not-for-profit groups can hire the EV for
day trips – all details including cost can be ob-
tained from the Teme Wheels office.
     Countryside Rides is another exciting initia-
tive. Here at Teme Wheels we know only too
well how isolated many people are without
public transport or the use of a car.  Our service

uses a volunteer driver and vehicle to provide
a personal service, taking the customer out and
about for an hour or two.  Destinations are var-
ied and many customers like to incorporate a
stop at a local garden centre for coffee and cake
whilst they’re out.
     All customers need to be registered (a quick
and simple process) and pay an annual mem-
bership fee of £5. This gives access to all Teme
Wheels’ transport services. All journeys carry a
fare based on pence per mile.
     The Teme Wheels office is open every day,
Monday to Friday, from 9am to 1pm.  Our tele-
phone number is 01584 233131 and we are
happy to help with any enquiries.

Unit 5, Teme Court, Teme Street, Tenbury Wells
email admin@temewheels.org.uk
www.temewheels.org.uk

Countryside Rides and more with Teme Wheels

(l to r) John Driver, Cliff Fudge, Ray Peacock and Peter Donald standing beside the new electric vehicle

Customer Joan Lines with her driver John Driver
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There has been joy and a few tears in the Op-
perman household in Eastham over the past
few months.
     On 10th May Finn Scott Michael Opperman
was born to Brenlay and David in London, a lit-
tle brother for Millie and Bella both of whom
were baptised in Eastham Church. The family
has now moved to Kansas City following a job
promotion for David.
     Then more joy on 27th July when Guy Op-

perman’s wife, Flora Coleman gave birth to a
son at St Thomas’s Hospital, London.  Christo-
pher, their third son, will be known as Kitto.
Sadly infant twins Teddy and Rafe died two
years ago.
     The prosecco has flowed and a few tears
have been shed for the highs and lows of life –
and for absent friends. 

Averil Opperman
                                                                                  

Joy – and a few tears

Local IT support for local people.

Over 35 years of technical
experience behind our seasoned
team ... and still going strong

Total Computer Solutions 01886 853996
Computer and laptops installation and set up
Maintenance contracts and ad hoc repairs

Please give us a ring

Firewood
Seasoned hardwood 
or softwood mixtures

Cut and split

Barn stored

Any load size delivered

01584 881698
or

07817 691383



email: reception@ajopticians.co.uk

Offering quality childcare 
and pre-school education 

for 0-5 year olds

Open 7.30 am to 6 pm all year round
Experienced qualified staff

Flexible hours • Ofsted registered
Nursery Education Funding available

For further details, 
please call the Centre on

01886 812380
or email manager@cliftoneyc.co.uk

Pound Lane, Clifton-upon-Teme WR6 6DE
Ofsted No 205279 Registered Charity No 1085397
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Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall

Saturday 8th October 
at 7pm prompt

Tables of four or fewer

Sausage and mash supper 
and pudding

£10 per person  – Bar available

Booking essential – to book please contact
Margaret on 01885 410611

Tina Edwards on 01886 853130, 

Please advise dietary requirements 
at time of booking

For Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall Funds

Stoke Bliss Agricultural 
Improvement Society

75th PLOUGHING MATCH
and Homecraft Competitions

SATURDAY  17th  SEPTEMBER
10am to 4pm

SUTTON PARK, SUTTON WR5 8SJ
INCLUDING VINTAGE TRACTOR 

AND HORSE PLOUGHING
Entry adults £3, children free

Food and drinks available
Contact stokeblissploughing@gmail.com
for schedules and further information

Telephone 01885 410510 
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Digital aerial and satellite services

Approved Freesat Retailer/Installer

Fully Insured and CRB checked

Telephone: 01584 811270
Mobile: 07974 706732

email: paul@angellsaerials.co.uk
web: www.angellsaerials.co.uk

TV, VIDEO, AUDIO, 
SATELLITE,

MICROWAVE REPAIRS
For prompt, efficient service

at competitive rates
telephone

DAVE PARKER
01885 410711

Mobile 07790 423158

A Musical Soirée
St Mary’s Church, Stanford

Saturday 10th September at 7pm

Lieder, Oratorio, Operatic Arias and Lighter Music
with

Becky Sherman (Soprano), Tom Durston-Smith (Baritone) 
and Robert Green (Accompanist)

Including works by some of the following:
Purcell, JS Bach, Mozart, Mendelssohn, Mahler, Butterworth,

Noel Coward, Madeleine Dring and more ...

Admission by donation to St Mary’s Church (suggested minimum £10)
Light refreshments at the interval

Please book with Robin Dean on 01886 853295 or robin.c.dean@gmail.com

(Becky Sherman was brought up in Eastham, Tom-Durston Smith farms at Kyre 
and Robert Green is a retired cathedral organist)
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Do you remember when Neil Armstrong walked on the moon? 

Do you want to use PCs/laptops/tablets/phones etc to get better deals on insurance or energy, 
to make bookings, to shop online or to use eBay to buy and sell items? 

Do you have problems connecting to the internet, printing, organising your files (documents and 
photos), setting up emails, using spreadsheets, producing documents (letters, reports, novels or diaries)?

If you can answer “yes” to these questions, then you need

I’ve been helping individuals and organisations to embrace information technology for over 40 years
I will visit you in your home or business and assess your needs 

The first assessment visit will be free after which I will charge £25 per hour 
Please contact Robin on 01886 853295

Silver Surfer Support

Silver Surfer Support

Live music from

Rochford Village Hall 
Saturday 24th September at 7.30pm

Tickets £10 to include refreshments

An electro/acoustic covers band with a repertoire including covers from The Beatles, 
The Jam, Crowded House, Paul Weller, Tom Petty, Paul Carrack, The Verve, Stereophonics, etc

For tickets contact Andrew on 01584 781298 or Ann on 01584 781317
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Contract lawn mowing
Hedge trimming

Treework
Border upkeep

For a complete garden service 
telephone G Powell

D&G 
Garden Services

01886 812302
or

07951 464408

JAB Carpentry &
Building Repairs
All aspects of carpentry and 

building alterations undertaken
Free estimates

07976 909677
01886 853534

jabcarpentry@btinternet.com

Films at Hanley Village Hall
Saturday 3rd September, 7.30pm

Le Mans ‘66
Carroll Shelby, an automotive designer, and 

Ken Miles, a race car driver, join hands to build 
a trailblazing vehicle and compete against the 

Ferrari race cars.
Stars Matt Damon, Christian Bale

Director James Mangold
Food served at 6pm, £15 per person

Booking essential with Trace on 07972 183164
Film starts at 7.30pm (film only £5)
Come at 5pm with your classic car!

Saturday 1st October, 7.30pm

No Time to Die
James Bond is enjoying a tranquil life in Jamaica 
after leaving active service. However, his peace is

short-lived as his old CIA friend, Felix Leiter, 
shows up and asks for help.

Stars Daniel Craig, Rami Malek, Léa Seydoux
Director Cary Joji Fukunaga

£5 per person, bring your own drink

Norman Wanstall will be talking about winning 
an Oscar for the sounds effects on Goldfinger



17

Arthur Portsmouth
18th April 1943 to 28th June 2022

Hanley William Church was full and the
churchyard was crowded with people who
had come to pay their respects at Arthur's fu-
neral on 22nd July.
     Originally from Brownhills, he and Paula
lived in Hanley William for 30 years. It's
where their children grew up and where

Paula's ashes are buried. At the funeral all
three of the children spoke very eloquently of
their father and a work colleague spoke about
his business life. He was greatly loved and re-
spected by family, friends and colleagues. He
was someone who saw potential in other peo-
ple and encouraged them to develop it.
     His West Midlands roots were reflected in
his support for Wolves. His love of garden
and countryside was reflected in the church
flowers which were all from his garden. He
enjoyed food, wine, travel and had a "brilliant
sense of humour".
     He died in Hereford ICU and donations in
memory are being shared between it and
Hanley William Church.

Robert Barlow

James, Daniel and Emily would like to thank
the many people who sent their love, best
wishes and offers of support during this dif-
ficult time. Knowing Dad was well loved
proved to be of great comfort.

Tenbury Transport Trust
Patron Angela Brinton, Deputy Lord Lieutenant of Worcestershire (Rtd)

Awarded Best Community Transport West Midlands 2021
Do you need to travel somewhere? 

Shopping, medical appointments, visiting friends?
Are you struggling to use public transport? 

Or perhaps you don’t have access to public transport?

Then we may be able to help
Established as a charity in 2014, Tenbury Transport Trust aims to meet

the transport needs of all ages and abilities in Tenbury Wells and the surrounding area
We use cars and wheelchair accessible mini buses

and provide a safe door-to-door service

It costs just £5 per person per year to become a member so give us a ring today on

01584 810491
Our office is at 34 Teme Street, Tenbury Wells, WR15 8AA

We are open Monday to Friday from 9am to 1pm
email admin@tttrust.org.uk   website www.tttrust.org.uk   Follow us on Facebook

If you would like to become part of this amazing organisation as a volunteer 
please get in touch on 01584 810491
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HomeTutoring
KS2 English, Maths and French
English Literature and Language

to A Level
Proofreading and essay-writing

guidance for adults
Latin and Classical Greek to GCSE

Beginners’ piano lessons
We can offer online lessons

Paul Tiffany MA, PGCE
Catherine Tiffany MA, PGCE

Both DBS checked
01885 410229

pltiffany@aol.com

Dear friends,
Thank you so much for making me so welcome
in Teme Valley South and for all of your help
in gaining so much from the placement. It has
been a marvellous experience of the unique
joys of rural ministry and life. Each church has
shown God’s love and the whole experience is
something that I will treasure. 
     I do hope that we will be able to stay in con-
tact and meanwhile we will continue to keep
you all in our prayers at Glasshampton
Monastery.
     Pax et bonum, 

Br Martin        

Thanks from Br Martin Name this tree ...

Can you think of a caption for this picture of
the ash tree next to Stoke Bliss Church, most of
which collapsed across the road in one of the
storms? 
     Answers to Maggie Kingston at
mdk46@phonecoop.coop. We’ll print the best
ones next month.

TemeTalk 
Deadline 18th September

Reiki by Claire
Reiki is the life energy
That flows through every living thing
Indian Head Massage also available
To book contact Claire Bruno
07742 702707
clairelouisebruno@gmail.com
https://clairelouisebruno.wixsite.com/reikiwithclaire

@reikibyclaire

Chimney Sweep
Andy Johnson

01886 821933
07798 790913

www.andysweeps.com
 • Certificate issued
   • Weekend/evening sweeps  
   • Traditional brush/power sweep
 • Stove maintenance

 
  !

  !
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Regular fine art & antiques sales 
International online bidding 
No charges for unsold lots 
Extensive free parking & café 
Insurance & probate valuations 

 

Contact us for a free  
auction valuation 

 

01452 344499 
enquiries@chorleys.com 

 

www.chorleys.com 

 

FINE ART AUCTIONEERS & VALUERS 

01452 344499

On 25th January 2006 my
grandson Alex was born, 11
weeks premature and weigh-
ing only 964 grams – less than
a bag of sugar! It was three
months before he could leave
hospital and six months before
he could breathe unaided.
     He is incredibly fortunate
now as at the age of 16 he has
no health issues at all!
     Alex, his parents and
grandparents will be forever
thankful to the doctors and
nurses who saw him through a
very difficult time.
     Not all premature babies
are as lucky as Alex. Available
funding is insufficient to care
for all the babies or to support
their parents; one in every
seven babies born in the UK
will need specialist care. Bliss
is the leading UK charity for
babies born prematurely or
dangerously ill. The charity re-
lies on donations to fund its work and without
help it will be unable to reach the 90,000 babies

needing neonatal care.
With this in mind Alex and

grandad Michael will be
walking the full 84 miles of
Hadrian’s Wall, starting on
27th August. Michael has
been determined to do one
more walk in memory of our
dog Digger – we sadly lost
him earlier in the year.

The aim of the intrepid cou-
ple’s six day walk is to raise as
much money as they can for
Bliss. I am so proud of them
both and will accompany
them to ensure bags are trans-
ported to their accommoda-
tion each day.

Please support this most
worthy cause by contacting
me. I can provide a link to
Alex’s Just Giving page.

Carole Gardner
Tally Ho Cottage

Bell Lane, Hanley Broadheath 
WR15 8QX

carole.gardner@ymail.com

Walking for Digger and Bliss

Alex, then and now
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We would encourage you to make regular con-
tributions to either your local church or to the
parish via the Parish Giving Scheme (PGS).
About a year ago, I wrote about this fairly pain-
less method of regular giving to our individual
churches or the general TVS fund. Some of you
have already enrolled and are giving regular
amounts each month – thank you.
     Previously, you could enrol either by filling
in a paper form or by calling 0333 002 1271 and
giving your banking details. You are now able
to join via the internet. You can do this by going
to 

https://www.parishgiving.org.uk/donors/
find-your-parish/ 

     Enter the name of your church or use  the ap-

propriate PGS code (Eastham is 420642264,
Hanleys 420642281, Rochford  420642276, Stan-
ford 4206442278, Stoke Bliss and Kyre
420642283 and TVS general 420642280). When
you get to your page you can donate from this
page or download a QR Code (at the bottom of
the page) and if you have a 4G mobile phone,
you can photograph this and it will take you di-
rectly to your church’s donate page on your
mobile.
     Hopefully you will find PGS an easy way to
regularly donate to your church or TVS.
     If you have any queries, please contact me
or your treasurer.

Robin Dean
Parish Giving Scheme Champion

Parish Giving Scheme in Teme Valley South

Mowing2Growing
Gardening Services

Garden tidy including mowing, flower bed
tending and vegetable garden clearance

Hedge trimming

Seasonal hedgelaying

Fencing

Small landscape work, including
brick and stone walling, patios and paths

Handyman services

Reliable and Friendly Service

01885 410625 / 07778 818808

The Worcestershire
Chimney Sweep

Richard Haines

07752 116629, 01584 781358
lostcity5@hotmail.co.uk

www.theworcestershirechimneysweep.co.uk

Traditional & Power Sweeping Services
Certified Chimney Sweep

Insurance Recognised Certificate Issued
Stove Servicing

£2million Public Liability Insurance
Internal and External Stove Installation

Jade’s Beauty
Offering a range of beauty treatments

from an at-home treatment room in Rochford
Call 07508 876711

D & T Michael
Decorators

Professional Property Maintenance
Decorating • General repairs

uPVC cladding • Kitchen and bathroom refits
Free no obligation written quotations

References available
Husband and wife team established 20 years

Phone 01562 743193 or 07714 548984
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Do you need a dependable consistent
quality supplier of seasoned and 
kilndried hardwood and softwood 

firewood?

Cut and split to suit and delivered in
breathable 1.2-cubic metre bags 

so no need to restack

Small delivery vehicle fitted with 
crane can deliver to most locations 

and situations

Call David to discuss your 
requirements on
07866 441154

Stanford History Group 
Autumn Lectures

The Arts Society Teme Valley

The Stanford History Group meets on Monday
evenings for two hours in autumn at Sapey Vil-
lage Hall, WR6 6EU. We are a diverse group
with an interest in understanding the past, to
better appreciate today and how we got here!
     We have an interesting program of ten lec-
tures, in five subject areas with expert lecturers
from Birmingham and Worcester Universities –
you can come for any one or all.
3rd and 10th October
•  What have the CIA been up to since WW2
17th and 24th October
•  Brazil
31st October and 7th November
•  The American Constitution
14th and 21st October
•  Ukraine & Poland
28th November and 5th December
•  Energy from Russia, and Nuclear Power
     Full details are available on our website
https://stanfordhistorygroup.com.
     Do come and join us – there’s coffee, biscuits
and discussion too! We start on Monday 3rd Oc-
tober at 7.30pm, £60 for the ten lecture course
or £10 per lecture, all payable at the door.

Simon Marriott
simon@adamswoodfarm.co.uk, 01886 853412

Arts Society Teme Valley lectures are monthly
from September to May or June at the Assembly
Rooms in Ludlow. Subjects vary from Breugel
to the architecture of Venice and post war
British cinema. You will find leaflets in your
local library or better still look at the website,
www.theartssocietytemevalley.org.uk. 
     Membership costs £48 for the year and has
additional benefits as well as entry to lectures.
You are welcome to try a lecture as a visitor pay-
ing £8 at the door. The first lecture, “The Sahara
as palimpsest: a cultural history of the world’s
greatest desert” starts at 2.15pm on Wednesday
21st September. 
     Cake and tea or coffee and chat is available
after the lecture. Members and visitors of any
age and all educational backgrounds are very
welcome.

It’s h-Art week!
This is h-Art’s 20th year, with 130 artists ex-
hibiting in Herefordshire and its borders from
Saturday 3rd to Sunday 11th September.
     As well as wildlife artist Shelly Perkins and
jeweller Sarah Kinnersley in Hanley and artist
Mel Williams in Eastham, local venues include
St Michaels Church at St Michaels, Tenbury
Wells, where 12 artists will be showing their
work.  Go to h-art.co.uk for your programme
and enjoy a feast for the senses – and often
cake as well! 

It's h-art week,
Someone's carved a stone to see;
There are dragons flying free
And lots of paint to splosh.

It's h-art week,
It only comes round once a year,
So poke and prod and gaze and peer
To wonder how it's done.

It's h-art week,
So open up your purse and say,
I'd like that one you've made today,
And keep the artist's bank draft clear
So they can play all day.

It's h-art week,
I'm filled to brim with sights and sounds
And colours flowing all around;
So much to view and even do
I really need a break.

Maggie Kingston
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Advertise in this space for a year for just
£55

Telephone 01568 750665 or email ronsmum@btconnect.com
TemeTalk is funded entirely by advertising revenue – so we need your support!

Cut the costs of your bookkeeping, PAYE, 
VAT, Sage, tax returns and all related 

business accounting
Teme Valley Accounts offers your business 

cost-effective rates and friendly advice locally
I have many years of experience and 
many satisfied customers in the region

I will work from your premises or my own
For a no obligation discussion or visit

please call

TEME VALLEY
ACCOUNTS

Claire Elliott
01584 881708 or mobile 07731 010099
email: Claire.tva-accounts@outlook.com

Set in the beautiful grounds of Pitlands Farm Holidays
| Fully licensed | Breakfasts | Lunches | Cakes | Coffees |

| Afternoon Teas | Gardens & Grounds |
| Children’s Playground |

| Function room available with catering 
for every occasion |

Open Thursday - Sunday 9.30am - 5.00pm

www.theappletreekitchen.co.uk
info@theappletreekitchen.co.uk

tel: 07866 377359 

www.georginapainterblack.com
        Georgina’s Flowers

for any occasion. From Birthdays and 
Anniversaries to Funeral and Sympathy 

design all arrangements to your needs. 

at my garden in Rochford.

Home & Garden
Maintenance

Lawn and hedge cutting
Landscaping

Brick and slab laying
Woodworking

Colin Williams
01584 781380 or 07813 958478

curlycolin@hotmail.co.uk
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Meadows 
Soft Furnishings

by Tracey Birks
Bespoke handmade curtains, blinds, 

soft furnishings and lampshades 
designed and made for you 

No obligation home consultation
tracey@meadows-soft-furnishings.co.uk
www.meadows-soft-furnishings.co.uk

01886 812583 or 07831 818104

STAY AT
HOME

Home Support

A break can be good for everyone
We provide

•    Respite in your own home
•    Night sitting
•    Day sitting
•    Support to access the community,
      inc appointments and socialising

Get in touch for a chat or a free
no-obligation quote

Susan Grazier
T:  01299 270675 
M: 07969 673092
E:  stayathome-homesupport@live.com

When the sun is shin-
ing it is a great joy to
watch the garden come
alive with insects. This
year I have been trying
to learn a little about
shieldbugs and have
been pleased to iden-
tify five species on my
patch. Shaped like a
shield, as you might
have expected, they
also go by the name
“stink-bugs” due to
their defence behaviour of squirting smelly
fluid if they feel threatened. I found a sloe
shieldbug, but not on a sloe bush, a red-legged
shieldbug in my cherry tree, a woundwort
shieldbug, but not on woundwort, a spiked
shieldbug in long grass and a green shieldbug
just tootling about in my front border. They all
suck up plant sap, but don’t seem to have dam-
aged any of my garden plants so I’ll be quite
happy to come across any of the other common
species.
      My favourite garden insect is the dragonfly

and this year has
found them more elu-
sive than usual. Per-
haps the broiling sun
has been too much for
them or maybe, yet
again, our pond is get-
ting a bit overgrown.
My usual three dam-
selflies, large red, azure
and blue-tailed, have
all been in evidence
and, so far, the four-
spotted and broad-

bodied chasers, southern hawker and common
darter have made up the list. Whilst on a brief
visit to Wales I chalked up a golden-ringed
dragonfly, emperors and scarce blue-tailed
damselflies, so that made up for my low garden
numbers.
      I must mention butterflies, which seem to
have been much in evidence this year. The very
first was a beautiful early brimstone, but so
pale that I had to get out the books to confirm

Teme Valley Wildlife

Continued on page 24
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that a female can indeed be so pristine white.
Then came the holly blues followed by a host
of colourful species. It has been interesting to
see what plants attract different species. A
cloud of gate-keepers has taken over my mar-
joram plants, whilst the larger peacocks, cab-
bage whites, red admirals and silver-washed
fritillaries head for the buddleias. These plants
really do live up to the name “butterfly-bush”.
My garden has twelve different forms, which
may be considered a bit excessive, but as they
run from dwarf to huge, come in different
colours and flower at different times I certainly
think they are worth having. Oh, and verbena
bonariensis which drew in a humming-bird
hawk-moth.
      Bees are also engaging to watch. They seem
to be about on duller days and are on the wing
earlier in the day and later in the evening than
other insects. They love lavender and it’s great
to see them bending the flower-stalks down-
wards with the weight of their dumpy furry
bodies. Wasps are welcome too and they are
particularly attracted to my red-hot pokers.
Again, I have a bit of an obsession with these
and have enough different types to ensure
plenty of flowers from spring to the first frosts.
Hornets have also been busy this year. They

have made regular visits to drink from the
pond and on a very hot day a huge specimen
repeatedly visited a crevice in the trunk of my
rowan tree which I assume to have been the
source of some tasty sap.
      If I have given the impression that all of my
garden visitors this year have been welcome, I
am afraid there was one whom I do not wish to
meet again. If you are the badger who trashed
my strawberry patch, crushing the plants and
stamping the berries into the mud – please do
not return.   
      The next meeting of the Teme Valley
Wildlife Group will be at Stoke Bliss and Kyre
Village Hall  on Thursday 8th September at
7.30pm. We welcome back Rosemary Winnall,
whose talk will be called “A fascination with in-
sects”. Everyone is most welcome, it is just £2
on the door. 

Stephanie Mocroft

For up-to-date information on what wildlife is being
seen in the area, or to give us your sightings or com-
ments, visit our Facebook page. Our programme of
events, bird survey and archive photographs are
available on our website
www.temevalleywildlife.co.uk  We normally holds
meetings on the second Thursday of the month. All
are welcome. Contact us by telephone on 01568
750413 or by email at tvwg@outlook.com

Lindridge pre-school is attentive to the 
needs of children and places priority on 

helping children settle and gain confidence 
Ofsted 2017

Situated in the beautiful Teme Valley amidst stunning countryside, our small and friendly
Pre-school is the perfect setting for your child’s early development. 

Holding the highest level of accreditation by the Pre-School Learning Alliance in their Qual-
ity Assurance Scheme, we encourage learning through educational play in our indoor and
outdoor classrooms and outdoor ‘muddy area’.

An independent charity run pre-school set in the grounds of Lindridge Primary School, we
enjoy close links with the school, enabling a crossover of learning opportunities as well as
facilitating an easy transition into primary school life within the local area.

We take children from 2 to 4 years of age and we are open from Monday to Friday, 8.50am
to 3pm.

For more information please contact the Pre-School on 01584 881647
or visit us at www.lindridge-pre-school.co.uk

”
“

Continued from page 23
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Tenbury & District Carers
Support Group

meets on the 4th Wednesday of every
month from 10.30 am to 12 noon

at Penlu Sports Centre
It’s available to support all carers

01886 853633

Farm Community Network
Confidential phone line 7am to 11pm

0845 367 9990
Samaritans

01905 21121/0345 909090
Free confidential support and advice

HWS HWS 
PEST CONTROLPEST CONTROL

20 years’ experience
Fully insured and licensed

H Rats            H Mice

H Wasps        H Hornets

H Bees           H Fleas

H Flies           HClothes moths

H Moles         H Woodworm

Telephone Darren on 
07818 034301

email ardy-hwspest@hotmail.co.uk

SEPTIC TANK EMPTYING

            • Cesspool & Pump Stations
              • Soakaways
              • Blockage Clearance
              • Sewage Treatment Engineers
              • Pumps, Compressors & Servicing
              • CCTV Drainage Surveys

www.aquacleansingltd.co.uk
enquiries@aquacleansing.co.uk

Call us now for free advice & quotation

01886 888471
Berrow Green Road, Martley, Worcester WR6 6PQ
Fast reliable service established for over 30 years
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What’s on in Teme Valley South
 
  September
  3rd-11th                     h-Art (see page 21)
  3rd    Saturday          Film Night at Hanley Village Hall, Le Mans ‘66, 7.30pm
                                     Rochford WhatsApp Group social evening, Rochford VH, 7.30pm
  6th    Tuesday          Eastham Memorial Hall Trustees Meeting, 7pm
  7th    Wednesday     Eastham Coffee Morning, Eastham Memorial Hall, 10.30am
  8th    Thursday         Neighbourhood Lunch, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall, 12.30pm
  10th  Saturday          Quiet Day, The Retreat, Stoke Bliss, 10am
                                     Musical Soirée, St Marys Church Stanford, 7pm
  11th   Sunday            Sing Through the Year, Rochford Church, 4pm
  15th  Thursday         The Filling Station, Eastham Memorial Hall, 7.15pm
  16th  Friday              Macmillan Coffee Day, Hanley William walled garden, 10am
                                     Eastham Pub Night, Eastham Memorial Hall, 7.30pm
  17th  Saturday          75th Stoke Bliss Ploughing Match, Sutton Park, Sutton, 10am
  24th  Saturday          Live Music at Rochford Village Hall with Fix, 7.30pm
27th  Tuesday          Rochford Neighbourhood Lunch, Rochford Village Hall, 12.30pm

  30th  Friday              Pub Night, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall, 7.30pm

  October              
1st      Saturday          Film Night at Hanley Village Hall, No Time to Die, 7.30pm

                                       Rochford Big Breakfast and Walk, 9.30am
     2nd   Sunday            Harvest Festival, Stanford, 11am
     5th    Wednesday     Eastham Coffee Morning, Eastham Memorial Hall, 10.30am
     8th    Saturday          Quiz, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall, 7pm
     9th    Sunday            Rochford Harvest Festival service and supper
     13th  Thursday         Neighbourhood Lunch, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall, 12.30pm
     15th  Saturday          Eastham church and churchyard autumn clean, 10am
     28th  Friday              Pub Night, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall, 7.30pm

     November
     2nd   Wednesday     Eastham Coffee Morning, Eastham Memorial Hall, 10.30am
     11th   Friday              Rochford Quiz

     December
     2nd   Friday              Rochford Christmas Musical Evening
     7th    Wednesday     Eastham Coffee Morning, Eastham Memorial Hall, 10.30am
     11th   Sunday            Rochford Christmas Lunch and Carol Service
                                       Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall Christmas Lunch

Send items for inclusion to Sandra Griffiths by 18th of the month
telephone 01568 750665  

or email ronsmum@btconnect.com 
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The Church of England has a pre-recorded weekly online service which can be found by
searching Church of England Weekly Services or accessed on their website www.chur-
chofengland.org/more/media-centre/church-online/weekly-online-services.

Services Schedule
The Church of England has a pre-recorded weekly on-line service which can be found by
searching ‘Church of England Weekly Services’ or accessed on their website 
www.churchofengland.org/more/media-centre/church-online/weekly-online-services

Daily prayer continues at 9am and 7pm on Zoom, please contact Rev’d Julia if you would
like to join us.

Blessings group meets regularly and is co-ordinated by Richard Skerrett who can be con-
tacted on 01886 853099 for further details.

Saturday 3rd September

10.00am              Stoke Bliss churchyard       Forest Church

Sunday 4th September

10.00am              Stanford                                Holy Communion with Hymns

4.00pm                Stanford                                Praise Service

Saturday 10th September

10am–2pm         The Retreat, Stoke Bliss      TVS Quiet Day

                             WR15 8RY

Sunday 11th September

10.00am              Hanley William                   Holy Communion

2.00pm                Stanford                                Christening

4.00p                   Rochford                              Sing Through the Year Service

Sunday 18th September

10.00am              Eastham                                All Age and Holy Communion

2.00pm                                                               Walking Church, for details contact
                                                                            Rev’d Robert on 07947 600627

Sunday 25th September

10.00am              Rochford                              All Age and Holy Communion

4.00pm                Kyre                                      Celtic Harvest, Bring and share supper at 

                                                                            Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall

Services
September 2022
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Norris
Miles

SOLICITORS
6 Market Square
Tenbury Wells
Worcestershire
WR15 8BW
Tel: 01584 810575
Fax: 01584 811759
post@norrismiles.co.uk
www.norrisandmiles.co.uk

Local Legal Advice

•  Property sale and purchase

•  Property, building and other disputes

•  Wills and Powers of Attorney

•  Administration of Estates and Tax Planning

•  Business and farm sale, purchase and
Tenancies

•  Prenups and Cohabitation Agreements

•  Divorce, separation, finance and children



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     
    
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     
    
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     
    
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     
    
   

A M BRIDGE PROPERTY SERVICES LTD

• Alterations/extensions • maintenance/repairs
• Electrical • Brickwork/tiling

• Carpentry • Patios / garden walls • Plumbing and heating

• A complete building service • Quality craftsmanship
• Full public liability insurance • Free quotations

Professional and qualified advice

MARK BRIDGE
telephone 01584 781356 • mobile 07971 530595

Rochford, Tenbury Wells

For prompt reliable attention and personal service call us!

 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For independent and professional advice on residential and rural property sales,
auctions, lettings, acquisitions and valuations contact Nick Champion

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

      

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


